
Reorganization Minutes 

Council Meeting 

January 3, 2012 

 

 

A reorganization meeting of the Borough Council was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by 

Mayor Michael Ciach. 

 

 

Mayor Ciach administered the Loyalty Oath of Office swearing in of Tax Collector, Mrs. 

Linda Mitchell.  Mayor Ciach offered his congratulations to Mrs. Mitchell.  Mayor Ciach 

then requested newly-elected council members Mr. Edward Mitchell, Mrs. Christine 

Peterson, Mr. Leland Hunter, and Mr. Harold Peden to come forward.  Mr. Ciach 

administered the Loyalty Oath of Office and offered all his congratulations and well-

wishes. 

 

 

Mayor Ciach called the Reorganization Meeting of January 3, 2012 to order. 

 

 

Mayor Ciach led the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag, followed by a Moment 

of Silence.  Present was Mayor Michael Ciach.  Council members present were Mr. 

Edward Mitchell, Mrs. Christine Peterson, Mr. Leland Hunter, Mr. Harold Peden, Ms. 

Moira Crawford, Mrs. Sandra Miazza, Mrs. Georgianna Hicks, Mr. Robert O’Connor, 

Esq., Mrs. Shirley Purcival, Borough Manager/Treasurer/Secretary, and Mrs. Linda 

Mitchell, Tax Collector.  Mr. Charles Catania, Sr., P.E. was absent.  Approximately 

eleven residents were in attendance. 

 

 

Mayor Ciach called for nominations for the election of President of Council.  Mrs. 

Peterson nominated Edward Mitchell and Ms. Crawford seconded the motion.  Mayor 

Ciach asked if there were any further nominations.  No response.  Mayor Ciach declared 

the nominations closed.  Followed by a roll call by the Borough Manager, Council 

unanimously approved the motion.  Mayor Ciach congratulated Mr. Mitchell as President 

of Council. 

 

 

Mayor Ciach called for nominations for the election of Vice-President of Council.  Ms. 

Crawford nominated Christine Peterson and Mrs. Miazza seconded the motion.  Mayor 

Ciach asked if there were any further nominations.  No response.  Mayor Ciach declared 

the nominations closed.  Followed by a roll call by the Borough Manager, Council 

unanimously approved the motion. 

  

 

Mayor Ciach turned over the meeting to President Edward Mitchell.  President Mitchell 

offered words of gratitude, support and encouragement.  He stated he was very proud to 

work with all council members, and wishes for continued success in the next four years.  

 

 



Vice-President Peterson made a motion to adjourn and Mrs. Miazza seconded the motion.  

Council unanimously approved the motion.  President Mitchell offered all in attendance 

to stay and join in refreshments. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Shirley Purcival 

Borough Manager/Treasurer/Secretary 

 

 

 

Shannon Strigle 

Recording Secretary 


